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this site, you can limit your search to 
documents published by the 
Department. 

Authority: Presidential Executive Order 
13532, continued by Executive Order 13652. 

Ted Mitchell, 
Under Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2015–22541 Filed 9–4–15; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE P 

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 

Environmental Management Advisory 
Board Meeting 

AGENCY: Department of Energy. 
ACTION: Notice of open meeting. 

SUMMARY: This notice announces a 
meeting of the Environmental 
Management Advisory Board (EMAB). 
The Federal Advisory Committee Act 
(Pub. L. 92–463, 86 Stat. 770) requires 
that public notice of this meeting be 
announced in the Federal Register. 
DATES: Wednesday, September 30, 2015, 
1 p.m.–5 p.m. 
ADDRESSES: The Key Bridge Marriott, 
1404 Lee Highway, Arlington, Virginia 
22209. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Kristen G. Ellis, Designated Federal 
Officer, EMAB (EM–3.2), U.S. 
Department of Energy, 1000 
Independence Avenue SW., 
Washington, DC 20585. Phone (202) 
586–5810; fax (202) 586–0293 or email: 
kristen.ellis@em.doe.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Purpose of 
the Board: The purpose of EMAB is to 
provide the Assistant Secretary for 
Environmental Management (EM) with 
advice and recommendations on 
corporate issues confronting the EM 
program. EMAB contributes to the 
effective operation of the program by 
providing individual citizens and 
representatives of interested groups an 
opportunity to present their views on 
issues facing EM and by helping to 
secure consensus recommendations on 
those issues. 

Tentative Agenda Topics: 
• EM Program Update and Discussion 

of Board Work Plans 
Public Participation: EMAB welcomes 

the attendance of the public at its 
advisory committee meetings and will 
make every effort to accommodate 
persons with physical disabilities or 
special needs. If you require special 
accommodations due to a disability, 
please contact Kristen G. Ellis at least 
seven days in advance of the meeting at 
the phone number or email address 
listed above. Written statements may be 

filed with the Board either before or 
after the meeting. Individuals who wish 
to make oral statements pertaining to 
the agenda should contact Kristen G. 
Ellis at the address or telephone number 
listed above. Requests must be received 
five days prior to the meeting and 
reasonable provision will be made to 
include the presentation in the agenda. 
The Designated Federal Officer is 
empowered to conduct the meeting in a 
fashion that will facilitate the orderly 
conduct of business. Individuals 
wishing to make public comments will 
be provided a maximum of five minutes 
to present their comments. 

Minutes: Minutes will be available by 
writing or calling Kristen G. Ellis at the 
address or phone number listed above. 
Minutes will also be available at the 
following Web site: http://energy.gov/
em/services/communication- 
engagement/environmental- 
management-advisory-board-emab. 

Issued at Washington, DC. 
LaTanya R. Butler, 
Deputy Committee Management Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2015–22534 Filed 9–4–15; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6450–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 

Office of Energy Efficiency and 
Renewable Energy 

Proposed Agency Information 
Collection Extension 

AGENCY: Office of Energy Efficiency and 
Renewable Energy, U.S. Department of 
Energy (DOE). 

ACTION: Notice and request for 
comments. 

SUMMARY: The Department of Energy 
pursuant to the Paperwork Reduction 
Act of 1995, intends to extend for three 
years an information collection request 
with the Office of Management and 
Budget. Comments are invited on: (a) 
Whether the extended collection of 
information is necessary for the proper 
performance of the functions of DOE, 
including whether the information shall 
have practical utility; (b) the accuracy of 
DOE’s estimate of the burden of the 
proposed collection of information, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; (c) 
ways to enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and (d) ways to minimize the 
burden of the collection of information 
on respondents, including through the 
use of automated collection techniques 
or other forms of information 
technology. 

DATES: Comments regarding this 
proposed information collection must 
be received on or before November 9, 
2015. If you anticipate difficulty in 
submitting comments within that 
period, contact the person listed below 
as soon as possible. 
ADDRESSES: Written comments should 
be sent to: Desk Officer for the 
Department of Energy, Office of 
Information and Regulatory Affairs, 
Office of Management and Budget, New 
Executive Office Building, Room 10102, 
735 17th Street NW., Washington, DC 
20503. And to Mr. Dennis Smith, Office 
of Energy Efficiency and Renewable 
Energy (EE–3V), U.S. Department of 
Energy, 1000 Independence Avenue 
SW., Washington, DC 20585–0121, or by 
fax at 202–586–1600, or by email at 
Dennis.Smith@ee.doe.gov. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Mr. 
Dennis Smith at the address listed above 
in ADDRESSES. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: DOE is 
proposing to extend an information 
collection pursuant to the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995. The approved 
collection is being used for two Clean 
Cities programmatic efforts. The first is 
related to a scorecard that assists DOE’s 
Clean Cities coalitions and stakeholders 
in assessing the level of readiness of 
their communities for plug-in electric 
vehicles (PEV). The second effort is 
intended to develop information that 
enables DOE to measure the impact and 
progress of DOE’s National Clean Fleets 
Partnership (Partnership). DOE is not 
proposing to expand the scope of these 
information collection efforts. 

This information collection request 
contains: (1) OMB No. 1910–5171; (2) 
Information Collection Request Title: 
Clean Cities Vehicle Programs; (3) Type 
of Review: Renewal; (4) Purpose: DOE’s 
Clean Cities initiative has developed 
two voluntary mechanisms by which 
communities and certain fleets can get 
a better understanding of their readiness 
to deploy alternative fuel vehicles and 
their progress in doing so. The 
voluntary PEV Scorecard is intended to 
assist its coalitions and stakeholders in 
assessing the level of readiness of their 
communities for plug-in electric 
vehicles. The principal objective of the 
scorecard is to provide respondents 
with an objective assessment and 
estimate of their respective community’s 
readiness for PEV deployment as well as 
understand the respective community’s 
commitment to deploying these vehicles 
successfully. DOE intends the scorecard 
to be completed by a city/county/ 
regional sustainability or energy 
coordinator. As the intended respondent 
may not be aware of every aspect of 
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